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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES – Approved 5-3-07
April 26, 2007
University Hall, Room 277
Members Present:  Alfano, Hellenbrand, Lien, Macune, Matos (Chair), Schwartz, Spector, Wolfbauer (Recording Secretary), Zvi

Excused:  Reagan, Stepanek, Swerkes
Guests:  H. Baker, M. de Bellard, S. Curzon, E. Forbes, S. Grant, S. Morgan, M. Rubin  
President Matos called the meeting to order at 1:08 p.m. 
1.
Approval of Minutes

MSP to approve the minutes of March 29, 2007 as corrected.
2.
Announcements


a.
The Executive Committee was invited to attend the Honored Faculty Reception on Friday, May 18, 2007, 12:30 p.m., in the Grand Salon, USU.


b.
The CSU Trustee, Lou Monville, will be on campus on Friday, April 27.  The Executive Committee is scheduled to meet with him at 1:00 pm in UN 250.  A reception is scheduled at 3:15 pm in the University Hall Breezeway.
3.
Policy on Dropping Classes - Educational Policies Committee


Shannon Morgan, Chair of EPC; Eric Forbes, Director of Admission and Records;


Maureen Rubin, Interim Director of Undergraduate Studies



The Add/Drop Policy stated in the catalog allows two weeks to drop and three weeks to add courses.   Eric Forbes and Maureen Rubin reported that our current SOLAR system cannot distinguish between the different time periods, so for the last few years, drops have been allowed for a three week period thus violating the university policy.  The new SOLAR (9.0), will allow us to have a split policy but will not be implemented until Fall 2008.  Therefore, it was requested that we continue the practice of allowing three weeks for adding and dropping courses for one more year.  After the year, the policy stated in the catalog will again be enforced.  The Executive Committee noted that this is not a policy change and was in agreement with making the current practice continue until Fall 2008.

MSP that we received this report and will announce this information to the Senate with a brief history of the policy.

4.  
Report from Faculty Awards Subcommittee


Subcommittee:  Diane Schwartz, Jennifer Zvi, Magnhild Lien


The Faculty Awards Subcommittee incorporated the changes that were suggested at the last Executive Committee meeting on March 29.   The changes centered on the number of awards one can receive in a given year, how long ago accomplishments have been carried out, and getting approval from nominees prior to nomination.  Additional editorial changes were suggested; Schwartz will make the changes and will send the final version to the Executive Committee.
5.
Information Technology Update

Hilary Baker, Chief Information Officer


Hilary Baker reported that in her1st year on campus she has concentrated on making critical systems reliable and on the ITR organization (workload and new hires).  A series of ITR advisory groups have been launched and she has attended other technology meetings on the campus to keep the communication lines open.  She reported that ITR has developed a strategic plan and explained some of the goals for ITR for the coming years.   The portal and SOLAR are being enhanced this summer to improve their functionality and the current problems with e-mail are being addressed.    Feedback and input on various technology issues were given to Baker; she will be invited to give an ITR update to the Senate in the Fall.
6.
Nominations for Library Committee

Four faculty members were nominated to serve on the Library Committee.  The Senate Office will ask the nominees if they are willing to serve and an election will take place at the next Senate meeting.

7.
Policy Item – Educational Equity Committee

Maria Elena DeBellard and Sheila Grant; Members of EEC


1st Reading – Policy on Timely Adoption of Textbooks

The Educational Equity Committee was asked, at the last Senate Executive Committee meeting, to revise their proposed Textbook Deadline Resolution to be more specific as to a deadline for submitting textbook orders.   EEC revised the resolution and decided to resubmit it as a policy item to make it more enforceable.  De Bellard summarized the changes that were made to the proposed policy.  Zvi expressed comments made from the staff in the Disabilities Office and suggested that they replace the term, “instructional materials” to “print-based text materials.” It was also suggested that other printed materials and handouts be included in the policy.   The Executive Committee did not feel comfortable with the department chair choosing textbooks for faculty who do not meet the textbook deadline (#4 in the policy) and suggested that each department should address the issue and decide what is appropriate for their individual department.  EEC was advised to get feedback from the Council of Chairs and Disabilities Resources and to possibly revise the policy based on feedback.
8.
Research Fellows Program


Susan Curzon, Dean of University Library

CSUN is considering the establishment of a Research Fellows program with the goal of furthering research on campus.  Dean Susan Curzon is consulting with faculty and various groups on the campus to gather input on the issues, structure, concerns and benefits of this program.   The Executive Committee provided their feedback and invited Dean Curzon to report to the Senate in the Fall.

A Research Fellows blog has been set up to receive feedback - 
http://library.csun.edu/ResearchFellowsBlog/
9.
Review of Standing Committee Minutes
Extended Learning – The five-year plan for Extended Learning was distributed and it was suggested that Dean Feucht-Haviar be invited to a future meeting to discuss the plan.

Educational Policies (12/13, 2/7 - Two future EPC discussion items that could become policy items: Upper division information competence course requirement for transfer students and limit on number of majors and minors one student can declare)

Educational Resources (2/13, 3/13 – No policies)

Graduate Studies (2/13 – No policies)

10.
Provost’s Report – Harry Hellenbrand

Hellenbrand reported the following:

1.
A system-wide meeting has been set up to review the budget for next year given the contract settlement.

2.
College plans are complete and we are now waiting on the Governor’s May revise budget.


3.
Hiring is going well and multiple hires per department have been approved.

4.
A response to the AMC speech incidents has gone out from Academic Affairs and is posted on the web.  In addition, a pilot website has been set up to allow discussion on academic freedom of speech, safety, security and diversity issues; the link will be sent to all faculty.


5.
A meeting was held to discuss security concerns and to find out where the campus has gaps in the ability to respond to emergencies.  We must ensure business continuity in the event of a campus emergency or closure.

6.
Searches for the Dean of Arts, Media, and Communication and the Vice President for University Advancement are advancing.  A consultation process is beginning for the Dean of the College of Business and Economics search.

7.
The CSU Access to Excellence Summit meeting took place this week.  

11.
Set Tentative Agenda for Senate Meeting of May 17, 2007

●
Add/Drop Policy – Extension of Practice (information)

●
Executive Committee Election

●
University Library Committee Election


●
Senate Reports
Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
Submitted by:
Heidi Wolfbauer, Recording Secretary





Diane Schwartz, Secretary of the Faculty
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